
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Gary Gregg, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Drew Weaver, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                     441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
                                                441-4908 
 

Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                           441-4907 
     

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Denise Kern                            441-4943 
 

Sister Parishes 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 7:00 PM,  
Thurs at 5:30 PM (School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

The Beauty of the Liturgical Tradition- “Lord Teach Us to Pray”                 January 31, 2016 
 

When I was little, visiting the Church where my grandparents lived, my mom would always make a  
point to show me the rocks on the building that came from the family farm. When the church was built, 
the families were asked to give what they could to help, and as many of you probably know, every farm 
has plenty of rocks. Every time I attend this Church, I am always so honored that my Grandpa helped 
build the Church. He probably didn’t realize that he would give me encouragement in my faith even 
though he died before I was born. I’m sure he was just happy to get rid of the rocks. Yet, he participated 
and perpetuated the tradition of faith and inspired my own relationship with the Church through his 
generous gesture.   
 

The Liturgy’s blueprint is tradition. It is an evolving development of traditions that has morphed and 
transformed over centuries and simultaneously held on to its very core since the time Jesus instituted the 
Eucharist, “This is my body, this is my blood.” 
 

Tradition can get a bad taste in your mouth at times. It means something too structured, archaic, and 
lacking spontaneity. I can even feel like this really isn’t my prayer, as it is passed on from someone 
before me. It can feel disingenuous.  Yet the Church firmly professes that the tradition of prayer in the 
Church, like the liturgy, is how the Holy Spirit teaches us to pray. “Through a living transmission 
(Sacred Tradition) within the believing and praying Church the Holy Spirit teaches the children of God 
how to pray.” (CCC 2650) 
 

We can never abandon the wisdom of those who have gone before. We proudly continue our traditions, 
like liturgy, as they represent those that have gone before us, and who are now praying with us in 
heaven. The early 20th century Catholic author G.K Chesterton writes “Tradition means giving a vote to 
most obscure of all classes, our ancestors. Tradition is the democracy of the dead.” The tradition of 
praying our liturgy, as the Church has passed on to us gives us the opportunity to connect beyond our 
personal experience. 
 

Practically, the tradition of the liturgy helps with my prayer during the Mass. The routine is actually 
prayerful because each time I pray the Mass I can peel another layer away of the onion. I know what to 
expect, so I do not have to worry about what is coming next.  Everyone can participate along with the 
actions, and pray with each other in common songs, dialogues, and prayers. This communal aspect helps 
anyone new to pray along with ease, after just a few weeks of attending Mass. I can even go to another 
country and pray the Mass with people from a different culture, I may not understand the language, but I 
definitely know the liturgy. The liturgy unites all people, from all backgrounds in the action of Christ’s 
sacrifice. 
 

The Church always encourages diversity and styles of prayer, as it recognizes the diversity of her people. 
However, celebrating Eucharist on Sunday is always pride of place. It is here that we pray with all those 
of the past who have participated in this tradition before us and with all those in the pews today. As 
baptized people we participate and bring ourselves to the table, bringing our stream to add to the river of 
tradition. Just as Grandpa gave some rocks from his farm adding to the beautiful structure of the Church, 
we bring ourselves to the sacrifice at the altar. As Lent begins in a few weeks, it’s not a bad time to take 
a minute to think about what you are bringing to build up the Church.  Do you have a spare rock in your 
garden to add to the tradition? 
 

From the desk of Aana Freihammer 



Monday, Feb 1 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Jeffrey Shouts     

Tuesday, Feb 2 
12:10 PM Mass: +Adam & Wanda Sikorski 
  7:00 PM Mass (Newman): +Marian Qvern      

Wednesday, Feb 3 
  8:40 AM Mass: +George Theroux 
 

Thursday, Feb 4 
  7:00 AM Mass: +John Bujanovich 
10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood: +Pat Dooley 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Baker Park) 
  5:30 PM Mass (Newman): +Audrey Hofmeister    

Friday, Feb 5 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Mary Lou Johnson 
 

Saturday, Feb 6 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Maria Wizner 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Mary Ann Gryskiweicz 
 

Sunday, Feb 7 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Margaret Fulton 
  9:00 AM Mass: For the People 
11:00 AM Mass: +Helen Naylor 
  7:00 PM Mass (Newman): Special Intentions for Kathleen 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For February 1-7 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS  
For the Week of February 1 to 7 

Monday, Feb 1 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:00 PM Catholic United Financial Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)          

Tuesday, Feb 2 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:30 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  3:30 PM Tiger Cubs (Social Hall) 
  5:30 PM Altar Server Pizza Party (Cafeteria) 
  6:30 PM Pastoral Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Feb 3 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:30 AM Rosary for Our Schools 
  6:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Faith Formation for Grades 1-11      

Thursday, Feb 4 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Children’s Choir Rehearsal 
  4:00 PM Teen Choir Rehearsal 
  5:00 PM Life Teen Band Practice (Church) 
  5:30 PM First Eucharist Parent Session (Social Hall) 
  6:00 PM KC Board Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:30 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Prayer and Praise (Chapel) 
 

Friday, Feb 5 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)     

Saturday, Feb 6 
First Eucharist Prayer Partner Weekend 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
 

Sunday, Feb 7 
First Eucharist Prayer Partner Weekend 
  8:30 AM KC Pancake Breakfast 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Greg/Grt Rm) 
  9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (PreK Classroom) 
10:15 AM RCIA & Beyond (St. Kateri Rm) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM High School Super Bowl Bash! (Social Hall) 

Monday, Feb 1 
● 2 Sm 15:13-14,30 
● Ps 3:2-7 
● Mk 5:1-20 
 

Tuesday, Feb 2 
● Mal 3:1-4 
● Ps 24:7-10 
● Heb 2:14-18 
● Lk 2:22-40 
Wednesday, Feb 3 

   ● 2 Sm 24:2,9-17 
   ● Ps 32:1-2,5-7 
   ● Mk 6:1-6 
 

   Thursday, Feb 4 
   ● 1 Kgs 2:1-4,10-12 
   ● Ps 1 Chr 29:10-11b,11d-12 
   ● Mk 6:7-13 

Friday, Feb 5 
● Sir 47:2-11 
● Ps 18:31,47,50-51 
● Mk 6:14-29 
 

Saturday, Feb 6 
● 1 Kgs 3:4-13 
● Ps 119:9-14 
● Mk 6:30-34 
 

Sunday, Feb 7 
● Is 6:1-2a,3-8 
● Ps 138:1-5,7-8 
● 1 Cor 15:1-11 
● Lk 5:1-11 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on February 14th.  Please call the Parish 
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of 
Jack Mattison. May he find rest and peace, & may 
his family find comfort in God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

Week #30 
Contributions  
(received the  

weekend  
of 1/24/2016) 

Envelopes  $   13,180.00 
EFT Env.  $             — 
Loose Plate  $        559.01 
Children’s      $          54.34 
Total                  $ 13,793.35 
 

 
Fiscal Year to Date (Week #30)   

 Amount Contributed   
 Envelopes   $  477,737.51 
 Loose Plate  $    29,447.76 
 Children’s  $      1,518.47 
 Total                 $ 508,703.74 
 

 YTD Budget   $ 517,111.00 
 

   (98.37% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP~ 
A HABIT OF 
THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 

NEWMAN NEWS 
For Students attending BSU and NTC 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

CURSILLO OPPORTUNITIES 
Have you heard about Cursillo? It is a wonderful way to develop 
a closer relationship with God. It will change how you look at 
your family, work, and friendships. The Diocese of Crookston is 
sponsoring both a Men’s and a Women’s Cursillo this spring. The 
Men’s weekend is February 25-28 and the Women’s weekend is 
March 17-20 at Sand Hill Lake Bible Camp south of Fosston. For 
more information contact Carol Olsonawski at 218-689-9081 or 
Bobbi Mercil at 701-866-5706. Applications are available at 
www.crookston.org… under the ministries/offices tab or at your 
parish office. DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL 

Next week we will have the opportunity to view a wonderful 
video from Bishop Hoeppner which was produced for the 
Diocesan Annual Appeal.  Father Chuck, Tammy Johnson and 
Maggie McCalip had an opportunity to preview the video at the 
DAA kick-Off dinner and we truly enjoyed the film. It is brief but 
very well done and we think you will enjoy it as it has many 
photos from around the Diocese and features our seminarians 
and the work that Diocesan ministries do. Watch for a quick 
photo of our very own, Robb Naylor. This video will be viewed 
in place of reading the Bishop’s Annual Appeal letter and so we 
hope you will be at Mass next weekend to enjoy the new media 
and begin thinking about a commitment to the DAA. Preview 
the video at www.crookston.org/daa 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“What is the danger? It is that we presume we are righteous 
and judge others. We also judge God, because we think that 
he should punish sinners, condemn them to death, instead of 
forgiving. So ‘yes’ then we risk staying outside the Father’s 
house.”                                                           ~ Pope Francis 

FIRST SATURDAY ROSARY 
 

All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place (Chapel) 
on Saturday, February 6 at 10:30 AM. If you know someone at 
Neilson Place that you would like to invite, please call/text their 
name to: 766-4692. 

Sunday, Jan. 31  7 PM Mass and MOVIE NIGHT “The 13th Day” 
Tuesday, Feb. 2  7 PM Mass and Adoration til 8:15 PM 
Thursday, Feb. 4  5:30 PM Mass and FREE Meal! 
Sunday, Feb. 7  7 PM Mass (Go Broncos!) 
 

Other Newman Notes: 
+Sunday night, Jan. 31, at 8 PM we will be watching “The 13th 
Day,”  a contemporary movie on the appearance of Mary at 
Fatima Portugal in 1917.  We will meet in the downstairs lounge. 
 

+Spend some time with the Lord on Tuesday with Mass at 7 PM 
and Adoration until 8:15 PM.  Come to one or the other OR to 
both! 
 

+Ash Wednesday Mass is at 7 PM at the Newman.  Remember,  
we are dust! 
 

+Plan ahead for “Bowling with Father” set for Sunday, 
February 21st from 8-10 PM (after the 7pm Mass)  FREE bowling, 
pizza and pop!  Bring a friend!  
 

+Interested in being part of a one day retreat geared to BSU/
NTC students during Lent?  Let Fr. Don know…a date and 
schedule will be developed around what works best for those 
who sign up. 

PILGRIMAGE TO ITALY 
A Jubilee pilgrimage to Italy is scheduled for October 13 thru 
October 22, 2016. We leave from Fargo, continue through 
Chicago and arrive in Rome. We have scheduled stops in 
Orvieto, Sienna, Florence, and Assisi. We will spend 4 days in 
Rome. Tours, sightseeing, and pleasure time are built into the 
trip… We will have time to sample local cuisine at leisure. The 
trip includes the opportunity for daily mass and a walk through 
the Holy Doors at St Peters.  Father Chuck Huck will serve as the 
Spiritual Director for the Jubilee Pilgrimage. Our travel partner 
is Worldstrides International Discovery. For details and cost 
information regarding the trip visit the website and enter the 
provided Tour ID.  www.worldstridesdiscovery.org/
register   Trip ID: 130812 OR you can contact Fr. Chuck at 218-
441-4901 or frchuck@stphilipsbemidji.org 

PRAYER AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD 
The next Parish Hour of Prayer at Planned Parenthood is 
Saturday, February 20 at 10 AM. 



January 30/31 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

  Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
        Minnesota, North & South Dakota Ministry  

“I tell you brothers and sisters, the time is running out.” Time 
passes so swiftly. Soon there will be no more time to enrich 
our marriage. Now is the time to act. The next Worldwide  
Marriage Encounter Weekends are Feb. 5-7 in Buffalo, MN, 
Feb. 19-21 in Fargo, ND, and March 4-6 in Baxter, MN. Early 
registration is highly recommended.  For more information 
visit our website at: northmnwwme.org or contact Alan & 
Missy at applications@northmnwwme.org or 888-455-3496. 

FAITH FORMATION 
FIRST EUCHARIST PARENT SESSION  
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 5:30 PM 
 

The final opportunity to attend the First Eucharist Parent Session 
will be Thursday, February 4 at 5:30 PM in the 
Social Hall. This  session will be the only other one 
offered this year, so mark your calendars now!  The 
session is for parents/guardians who will be 
preparing their child to receive the Sacrament  
of First Eucharist this year. This is a parent only 

Session, one parent must attend (both are welcome).  Children 
preparing to receive the Sacrament should be in second grade 
or older and attending Faith Formation or St. Philip’s School.  An 
overview of the Sacrament, the preparation program and the 
time line will be discussed. Parents/guardians are responsible 
for the preparation of their child to receive the Sacrament.  
Packets will be handed out and there will be an opportunity for 
questions and discussion.  Please contact Kris Jensen (441-4944) 
for additional information. 

Dismemberment abortion procedure (D & E) continued… 
 Dismemberment abortions are particularly brutal because the 
victims are more physically and mentally developed than the 
victims of early abortions.  All of a human being’s body systems 
are in place within the first eight weeks following conception.  
She has a beating heart and brain waves.  Research indicates 
that, by 20 weeks post-conception, she can experience pain.  
-  MCCL (Minnesota Citizens Concerned for Life) NEWS,  
November-December 2015 
To read and learn from a medical doctor’s D & E description:   
www.priestsforlife.org/resources/medical/delevatino.htm 

GIVE KIDS A SMILE DAY 
 

Friday, February 5, 2016 

8:30 AM to 2 PM 

Division Dental Studio 
          1900 Division St. #2   Bemidji, MN 

 

Free dental care provided for underserved kids. This will 
include cleanings, exams, X-rays, fluoride treatments and 
sealants at no charge. Call to make your appointment,  
218-333-8832. 

PRAYER BLANKET SEWING BEE 
 

The ladies of the parish are invited to partake in a sewing, 
knitting, or crocheting bee for prayer blankets on Thursday, 
February 11th, 2016.  We will meet from 1:00 pm to 4:30 PM in 
the Social Hall.  Fleece and yarn will be provided.  If you wish to 
make a blanket, we would like to request that the size of the 
blankets be no less than 30 x 30 inches square and no greater 
than 40 x 40 inches square. So, if you are interested and would 
like to help, please join us on February 11th . We will be in need 
of the following supplies:  blanket patterns for knitting/
crocheting, various colors of sewing thread,  sewing machines, 
scissors, and hand sewing needles.  If you would like to do a 
blanket stitch around the fleece, bring the appropriate needle.  
Coffee and cookies will be provided. Please RSVP Sharon Zarrett 
(751-1606) by the morning of February 11th if you are coming. 

� We enjoyed a wonderful Catholic Schools Week. Thank you for the strong support we receive from you, our families and parish. 
 

� Registration for the 2016-2017 school year is in progress for school families. Registration for St. Philip’s parishioners opens on Thursday, 
February 11, and for community members on Thursday, February 18. Please call the school if you have questions. 

 

� Ms. Meyer’s first graders will be our Mass ministers at this week’s school Mass. Please join us at 8:40 AM on Wednesday. Shortly after Mass, 
we will be burning palms in preparation for Ash Wednesday. 

 

� Students and families are selling Catholic Schools Raffle tickets. For $5 you can buy a chance to win a 2016 Jeep or $20,000 in cash. Get 
your winning tickets early. All ticket sales remain here at St. Philip’s School. Help us reach our goal of $15,000. This raffle is sponsored by 
Catholic United Financial. 

 

� Report cards for the second quarter will be sent home with students on Friday, February 5. 
 

� Family Fun Night is this coming Friday, February 5, beginning at 6:30 PM at the BSU Rec Center. Come to swim, walk, run, climb a wall, play 
ball, sweat, talk….It’s a great two hours of family fun. Pizza will be available for purchase. A donation to the Parent Association’s  

� Scholarship Fund or Sanford’s new Cancer Center would be greatly appreciated. Everyone is invited. 
 

� 8th grade parents: Bemidji High School hosts a Registration Fair on Thursday, February 4. Find out what is offered for your soon-to-be 
freshman. 

 

� Lenten Fish Frys begin on Friday, February 12. Plan to dine here Friday nights or sign up to volunteer for these Lenten meals. 
 

� Students in grades 3, 5, and 7 will be taking the Iowa Tests of Basic Skills the week of February 8 – 12. Please encourage your students to 
do their best on the tests. 

 

� Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; classroom volunteers; CU Raffle sellers; Lenten Fish Frys, Family Fun Night help. 
 

� To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe Environment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org and following the prompts 
for Safe Environment. Thanks for your cooperation. 



 KNIGHTS OF  
COLUMBUS 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 7 
 

ST. PHILIPS SOCIAL HALL 

8:30 AM TO 12:30 PM 

FREE WILL OFFERING           

Sunday, February 7th 
High School Super Bowl Bash! 
5pm - End 
of Game 

Kick-Off: 
5:30pm 

Food, Prizes… 
Watching the Game 

with Friends… 
Priceless!! 

Heartbeat Suicide Loss Survivor  
Support Group 
 

The next meeting of the Heartbeat Support Group for survivors 
of suicide loss will be Feb 9th. Many people who have lost a 
family member, friend, classmate, or colleague to suicide find 
that sharing openly with fellow suicide loss survivors about 
what they’ve lived through can help with the healing process. 
The topic for the February support group will be “The Emotions 
Salad Bowl.” Participants are invited to bring a salad ingredient 
to share. Soup will also be provided. Please attend even if you 
are not able to bring an ingredient to share.  
 

The group is open and appropriate for adult survivors who have 
lost a loved one to suicide as well as those supporting a 
survivor.  The groups will be held the second Tuesday of each 
month. The sessions will run from 7-8:30 PM. The group will 
be held at the Evergreen Youth & Family Services Drop In 
Center at 610 Patriot Dr NW, Bemidji. The support group will 
be facilitated by adult suicide loss survivors trained in support 
group facilitation. Please visit www.evergreenyfs.org for a map 
and directions.  For more information please contact Stephanie 
Downey at 218-441-4565 or sdowney@evergreenyfs.org, Barb 
Bjerke at 218-556-9698 or Marcy LaCroix at 218-556-6241. 
 

The Beltrami Area Suicide Prevention Program provides referral 
information and resources to survivors of suicide loss. For 
resources and information about Suicide Prevention please 
contact Stephanie Downey, Suicide Prevention Coordinator/
TXT4LIFE Regional Coordinator at 218-441-4565 or 
sdowney@evergreenyfs.org. 



St. Philip’s 
School 

Invites you… 

BSU Recreation Center 
Friday, February 5th, 2016 

from 6:30PM to 8:30PM 

Pizza and drinks will be served! 
 

FREE-WILL DONATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED 

Rock Wall Climbing – Swimming 
Racquetball – Basketball - Wallyball 

8th Grade vs. Teacher/Parents Volleyball Game 

  Admission will be donated to one of the following … 
 

     ●St. Philip’s Graduate Parent Association Scholarship Fund 
     ●“Care Without Limits”, Sanford Health Cancer Center Fund 

Questions…Please Contact Susan:  
call 243-3021; text 1-773-724-0106 or  

e-mail  sj3333@sbcglobal.net 

“Thrivent Financial is sponsoring a 
table for the Jennifer Fulwiler events 
in Fargo on February 29th. Lunch with 
Jennifer Fulwiler 11:30 AM -1:00 PM 
hosted by the Respect Life Office, 
Diocese of Fargo and Real Presence 

Radio Fundraising Banquet at 5:30.   
 

Jennifer Fulwiler is a convert from atheism, 
a writer, the mother of six children, and a 
radio host on the Catholic Channel 
(SiriusXM). 
 

If you are interested in attending, please 
contact the Parish Office. We are currently 
working on setting up transportation and a 
possible tour of Sts. Anne and Joachim.  

Understanding the Whole 
Picture of NFP 
 

Monday, March 7, 6:30 – 7:30 PM 
 

Introductory course to be held on the topic of 
Natural Family Planning (NFP), covering topics:  

 

What is NFP / what is it not? How is NFP different from 
contraception? And what are the benefits and difficulties 
of NFP?  
The course will also equip participants with a generic 
understanding of each NFP method. All are invited! Instructor: 
Jennifer Messing of “Into the Deep”. Questions – contact Kris 
Jensen 441-4944.  Sponsored by the Diocese of Crookston’s 
Office of the New Evangelization in partnership with hosting 
parish.  

#NFP 



 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of February 6/7 

  
Feb 6, 5:30 PM 

  
Fifth Sunday 

 in Ordinary Time 

Feb 7, 7:30 AM 
  

Fifth Sunday 
 in Ordinary Time 

Feb 7, 9:00 AM 
  

Fifth Sunday 
 in Ordinary Time 

Feb 7, 11:00 AM 
  

Fifth Sunday 
 in Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Robb Naylor Jennifer Leisenheimer Joann Gardner Mary Herried 

LECTOR Germaine Cheslock 
Roger Heger 

Judy Stai 
John Bloberger 

John Carlson 
Mark Studer 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 

INTERCESSOR Joanna Ferraro (sub req.) Darla Sathre Cheryl Larson Krystosek LIFE TEEN 

ALTAR SERVER 
Aaron Heger 
Evelyn Cordts 
Paulo Tinsay 

Matthew Arel 
Abby Arel 
HELP NEEDED 

Jack McCrady 
Sam Mutnansky 
HELP NEEDED 

Melanie Richards 
Nathaniel Gourneau 
Caleb Sagedahl 

CAPTAIN HELP NEEDED Patti Van Camp Stephen Steele HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Betty Lindy 
JoDee Treat 
Germaine Cheslock 
Mary Dufault 
Deborah Millard 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

April Boucher 
Barry Karpinski 
Jennifer Leisenheimer 
Mary Zigan 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Pat Welch 
Brent Rud 
Dan Walter 
Ben Baird 
George Gardner 
Theresa Steele 
Maggie McCalip 
Leslie Downs 
Mark Studer 

Cathy Lalli 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Maryhelen Chadwick 
Nicole Kieson 
Jane Baukol 
Dotty Forrest 
Mary Herried 
Jamie Hoffman 
Stephanie Downey 

USHER 

Mary Jo Christenson 
Dick Robinson 
Glen Laginess 
Chris Hanevold 

Matt Dockendorf 
James Wiltse 
Ron Hendricks 
HELP NEEDED 

Troy Hendricks 
Jerry Downs 
Mike Headlee 
Kirk Malkowski 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
Barbara Fitzgerald 
Don Pohl 

GREETER 
Kathy LeMoine 
Chris Hanevold 

Marjorie Bloberger 
John Bloberger 

Darlene Stepaniak 
Missy Fagerstrom 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  

No Coffee and Rolls Today — KC Pancake Breakfast 









 


